
From: Joseph Crossley  
Sent: 07 August 2023 16:45 
To: Planning 
Subject: 2023/2423/P Change of Use 108 Swains Lane. 
 
FAO Case Officer Sam Fitzpatrick 
Ref 2023/2423/P Change of Use 108 Swains Lane 
 
I would like to lend my support to this proposed change of use application to 
residential use. I have been a neighbour for a number of years and have always 
felt that this has been a poor location for a nursery. 
 
The existing location is in the centre of a built-up, peaceful residential space. 
When active as a nursery, the sound of kids (and adults) shouting and 
screaming was intensified as it bounced off surrounding building walls. I found 
myself having to keep windows shut on hot days and being unable to do work 
calls because of the noise level. It’s a relief the nursery has gone. 
 
I don’t think this space is fit for any use that creates so much noise, please 
consider this feedback when making your decision. 
 
J CROSSLEY  
12a South Grove N6 6BJ 
 


